
 

 
Transportation Network Provider (TNP) Vehicle Inspections 

END OF EXTENDED VEHICLE INSPECTION PERIOD  
 
 
Effective November 1, 2022, the Department of Business Affairs and Consumer Protection (BACP) 
will end the six-month extension for the TNP vehicle annual inspection.   
 
During the initial height of the COVID-19 pandemic, BACP extended the requirement time period for 
vehicle inspections from 12 months to 18 months.  That extension will terminate on November 1, 
2022.    
 
All affiliated TNP vehicles must comply fully with Section 9-115-110(a) of the Municipal Code of the 
City of Chicago (MCC) by submitting to and passing an annual vehicle inspection.  Results of the 
annual inspection must be submitted to the TNP company to which the vehicle is affiliated.  TNP 
companies and TNP drivers may be held jointly and severally liable for any violations of Section 9-
115-110(a) MCC.   
 
For reference, MCC § 9-115-110(a) states: 

No transportation network provider licensee shall allow any vehicle to be used as a 
transportation network vehicle unless such vehicle is annually inspected according 
to standards approved by the Commissioner and has passed such inspection. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PUBLIC VEHICLE INDUSTRY NOTICE 
October 28, 2022                Notice No. 22-030 

The City of Chicago’s Department of Business Affairs and Consumer Protection (BACP) ensures Chicago’s public passenger vehicles 

are safe, reliable and provide residents and visitors positive transportation options. BACP is committed to providing accessibility for all 

individuals, including people with disabilities. 

Public Vehicle Division Operations: 

• The BACP Public Vehicle Licensing Facility is open to the public. Arrive before 2pm to ensure same day service. 

• Resolve an Administrative Notice of Violation (citation) remotely by emailing the ANOV number to 

BACP-AdministrativeHearings@CityofChicago.org 

• Rules governing City of Chicago public vehicles and public chauffeurs are available at Chicago.gov/BACP.   
• For questions, comments, or to join the BACP Public Vehicle (BACPPV) e-mail list to receive industry notices and other news, 

send an email to BACPPV@cityofchicago.org.  

Public Vehicle Operations Division | 2350 W. Ogden, First Floor, Chicago IL 60608 

BACPPV@cityofchicago.org | (312) 746-4300 | Chicago.gov/BACP 
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